WSASEA Administrator Transition Board Meeting
University of Puget Sound, Jones 010 Conference Room
Monday, August 13, 2007

Attendees: Kitty Parker, Mona Lawrence, Christi Ross, Jim Jolly, Robin Guevara, Theo Dobie, Pam Martin; Gayle Dohrman, Jeffrey Powell, Khris Blumer.  

Call to Order – 10:05 WSASEA President Kitty Parker called the Transition Meeting to Order. Mona Lawrence provided some housekeeping items and morning pastries.

Introductions – The attendees went around the table and introduced themselves.

Distribute and Discuss New Officer Duties/Timetables – 

President Kitty Parker

President-Elect – Vacant (Late note: Gayle Dohrman agreed to fill this position)
Past President Mona Lawrence

Vice President Christi Ross

Secretary James Jolly

Treasurer Robin Guevara

Member-At-Large Pam Martin

Webmaster Gayle Dohrman

Each Board member read aloud their job descriptions. Gayle Dohrman suggested we update the Job Descriptions to reflect two-year terms. Jim Jolly added that we should each review our own Job Descriptions and forward any recommended changes to the board for discussion and approval to reflect how we are really doing business.
We added the following duties to the Member-At-Large position:


Conducting the meal count and making room assignments for our Rainbow Lodge meetings as well as coordinating the community service drive.

Kitty Parker suggested we change the PR Committee to become the Membership Committee.
Orientation of Officers/Transfer of materials 

Past President Mona Lawrence stated that she would send updated copies of correspondence that she used last year to our Webmaster, Gayle.
With minimal ceremony, Mona eagerly transferred the official President’s gavel to new president, Kitty. 

Kitty Parker suggested that we use the August Board meeting to review job descriptions and use the January meeting to review the WSASEA Constitution & By-Laws.

Theo Dobie gave her final Treasurer’s Report stating that we held a total of $9,135.17 in our checking and savings accounts.

Robin asked if we would consider increasing the award amount for the Student Employee of the Year. The board said they would consider various options and place it on the agenda for the Fall Town Meeting.

Webmaster Gayle said she would like to add short bios to the WSASEA Board photos on the web page and that she will change the hot links to point to those bios and to the email address for each board member.

Old Business

Jim Jolly presented the minutes from the Spring Town Meeting and they were approved by the Board. They will need to be approved by the general membership at the Fall Town Meeting in October.

Mona spoke about the WASEA Spring Conference and WSASEA’s help and participation in that event. She will collect all her notes and lessons learned and give them to the new President for future reference. She shared an email from WASEA that indicated that we should expect a check for $95.10, which represents our 10% cut of the profits for the event. Unfortunately, the Seattle-based event was not very profitable due to the cost of the food at the hotel, not having dedicated sponsors for the event and only having one exhibitor. 

Kitty Parker talked about the role of the President-Elect as official historian and wanted to make this duty easier to fulfill by listing those items we think are important to keep records of. The following list was developed:

Board Members



Correspondence emails

Major Events




Changes to By-Laws/Constitution

Meeting Agendas 



Summary
Committees and their members

Other items deemed necessary/desirable

Publications




Trends in employment, politics, etc.

Treasurer’s Reports



Community Service

Meeting Minutes



Membership lists year-by-year

Press items






Student Employee of the Year (SEOTY)

Based upon this recognized need, the following members agreed to serve on a newly formed Historical Committee: Kitty, Gayle, Pam, Jim, Mona & Jeffrey Powell.

Printable Membership Directory – Kitty, Gayle and the Treasurer, who keeps the active list of members, will work on this piece. Gayle will make the necessary changes to the web page and will work on automating the online database for the future.

New Business

Board Goals & Projects for the coming year
Student Employment Month – Gayle will remind the President when this item comes around again.

Review of By-Laws and Constitution – Per Kitty’s earlier suggestion, this will become an annual event during the January Board Meetings.

Board Communication – All members pledged to be quicker to respond to emails and other board communications during the year. Mona mentioned that Jim DeWilde wants us to verify the member list for the Listserv. Kitty and Robin formed the Listserv Committee and will bounce the Listserv roster against our membership list. They’ll work on ways to make the initial instructions easier to understand and use for people who want to join the Listserv and we’ll all look for ways to make it more useful for all members.
All Board members liked the conference calls we held last year to discuss board issues and to plan future events.

Membership Drive – Robin, Mona, Kitty & Christie formed the Membership Drive and Membership Committee. Robin will develop a letter to send to recent new members and Christie will work up a newsletter that will include conference details. She expects to have the newsletter ready by the end of August. The board also decided to keep dues at the same price but realized that a rate hike might be required if conference costs increased too much.

HECB Update – Jeffrey & Khris passed on some news from the Higher Education Coordinating Board. Khris noted that the past year was very successful as evidenced that out of a $25 million dollar budget, they only had $2,092 left at the end of the year. The HECB offered up possible roundtable discussion topics for the Fall Conference:


How do we continue to expand/grow?


Discuss strategies for math and science opportunity grants.


Discuss the SWS web portal.

They also proposed a possible speaker for the Fall Town Meeting. Mona Lawrence will contact that person. 
Jeffrey reminded all that the HECB will continue to sponsor new SWS coordinators to attend the Fall Conference which will also include the first year membership in WSASEA.

Other possible topics for discussion at the Fall Town Meeting included:


FICA


Liabilities


Labor Relations


Employment Law

The Fall Town Meeting is scheduled for October 12, 2007 at Central Washington University.

The Spring Conference at Rainbow Lodge is slated for April 28-30, 2008.

The January Board meeting is scheduled for January 28, 2008 at Evergreen State College.

Board members were asked to check around for candidates for the President-Elect position – Late change: Gayle Dohrman graciously accepted this position on September 7, 2007. Thanks Gayle!
The meeting adjourned at 3PM.

